
Term three Week 4  

Thursday 4 AUGUST, 2016  

Calendar Dates  

 

Wednesday 10 August  

Year 5/6 (selected) Hoop Time 

Basketball - Eagle Stadium 

 

Year 10/2017 Information Evening 

7-8.30pm 

 

Friday 12 August  

Year 7 Boys & Girls Basketball - 

Wyndham Division-Eagle Stadium 

 

Monday 15 -Wednesday  

17 August  

Year 10 Camp-Lady Northcote 

 

Thursday 18 August  

Year 7-12 Division Athletics (selected 

students) Victoria University 

 

Friday 19 August  

Year 2 Excursion-Melbourne Zoo 

 

Thursday 25 August  

Book Week 'Dress Up' Day-Book 

Week - Theme is 'Australia - Story 

Country' 

 

Friday 26 August  

Year 7 Excursion-Melbourne Zoo 

Year 11/12 Excursion - Juries Service 

 

Good News Lutheran College  

580 Tarneit Road, Tarneit, Victoria 3029 

PO Box 2193, Werribee, Victoria 3030 

Phone      03 8742 9000 

Absentee SMS  0448 825 424 

Fax      03 9748 0633 

Email  admin@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Web  www.goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Congratulations to all competitors in the Year 7-10 Boys and Girls Interschool  
Table Tennis Competition for taking part in the event.  

A special honour to the five out of our six teams who won the day and moved through to the 
next round.  

Well done! 

Mr Mani, Mrs Mani and Mr Bernard 
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Middle School Report  

Looking toward Senior School  

It has come to that time of the year when our Year 9 students will need to start thinking about next year and what Senior Sch ool 

means for them. They are moving away from being at the end of Middle School and about to start their Senior School journey.   

We have a Parent Information Evening next week, Wednesday 1-0 August, for all current Year 9 students moving into Year 10 in 

2017. This evening is important for both students and parents to attend as this will lay the foundations and set the scene fo r our 

Senior School expectations. The evening begins at 7:00pm and will finish by 8:30pm.  

Part of this process of moving into Senior School not only focuses on the academic pathway of the students, but also enables the 

students to reflect on what drives them and what motivates them.  Senior School is about finding out who you are as an indivi dual 

and setting yourself goals that are both achievable and challenging. It is important that our Year 9 students start to proces s this 

information now and begin to form their own pathways and goals for the next few years.  

I look forward to seeing many of you at this information night next Wednesday.  

 

 

Nathan Shrowder 

Head of Middle School 

Chaplainôs Chat 

We are regularly so proud of our staff and students that a lot of their accomplishments unfortunately do not make the newslet ter. 

Over the past fortnight I have been privileged to be part of the Year 4 Camp, been involved in coaching the Year 8 basketball  team 

and watching groups and year levels do some amazing things.  We also have staff and student leaders that are helping with each and 

every school initiative and I wanted to say a big thank you to all those staff, students and parents who give up their time f or this 

community.  

This term for Middle and Senior School, the application process for 2017 leadership has begun. We encourage all students to apply 

and for them to try and make this community even better.   We believe this happens through servant leadership.  As per Luke 22:26 

"But it is not this way with you, but the one who is the greatest among you must become like the youngest, and the leader lik e the 
servant.ò After all, Jesus came to serve not be served. We pray for all those who are thinking of applying for leadership positions and  

we praise all those young leaders that are at the College, whether they have leadership positions or not.  

God Bless you all! 

 

Joshua Hauser 

College Chaplain 

New Changes to Notify the College of Your 

Childôs Absence  

 

Please note that the previously used absentee line is no longer in use.   

The College will now be using an SMS system that will automatically 

convert to an email to notify the College of your childôs absence. 

The SMS number is 0448 825 424 .   Please include your childôs name, 

class and reason for absence in your message. 
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Senior School Report  

Senior Snippets  

 

Information Evenings  

We are in the midst of the information evenings for 2017. The first two evenings for Year 11 and 12 2017, were well attended and 

well received. All went home with bags full of information and food for thought. The next set of dates are as follows:  

 

          Wednesday 10 August ï Year 9 students moving into Year 10 in 2017. Venue: The Chapel ï 7.00pm 

 

          Monday 15 August ï Year 12 Information evening, VTAC and more. Venue: The Chapel ï 7.00pm 

 

Both evenings are extremely important. The Year 12 evening will have all the information parents and students will need, to f ollow 

the VTAC process for this year but will also have other important information in relation to what students will be entitled t o once they 

have left school. This evening is not just for those who wish to follow a university pathway.  

 

Year 10 Camp  

The Year 10 Camp will be at the Lady Northcote Centre again this year. Students will be at camp between 15 and 17 August. The 

focus of this camp is team building. We are all praying that the weather will be kind to us again this year.  

 

The New Basketball Courts and Tech Building  

What a blessing these new areas in the college are proving to be. The Senior School are really enjoying the outside space at both 

lunchtime and recess ï at last we can breathe.  

 

The Year 12s have settled into their Common Room and are appreciating all that the room has to offer. It is a lovely room and  has a 

great atmosphere. 

 

Reflection  

I have the desire to do what is good, but I cannot carry it out. ð Romans 7:18  
 
I read this devotion this week and thought what a timely reminder it is that we all struggle to do good on a daily basis.  

 

We donôt have to act like weôre perfect with the people we know. Itôs okay to be honest about our mistakes and struggles. The 
apostle Paul openly referred to himself as the worst of all sinners (1 Tim. 1:15). He also described his wrestling match with  sin in 
Romans 7, where he said, ñI have the desire to do what is good, but I cannot carry it outò (v. 18). Unfortunately, the opposite was 
also true: ñThe evil I do not want to doðthis I keep on doingò (v. 19). 
Being open about our struggles puts us on the same level with every other human alive ðwhich is right where we belong! However, 
because of Jesus Christ, our sin will not follow us into eternity. Itôs like the old saying goes, ñChristians arenôt perfect, just forgiven.ò 
ðJennifer Benson Schuldt 
 
Be Kind. 

 

God bless. 

 

Christine Taylor 

Head of Senior School 
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What has been happening at Good News?.......  

 

 

 

Year 9 Voyage Challenge Day  

When our Year 9 students were introduced to The Voyage program, they were told that there would be a number of challenges the y 

would face throughout the year. Some of these challenges would be within the program here at school and some challenges would  

simply be part of going through adolescence and growing up. On Monday 20 June, our Year 9 students had their Challenge Day. The 

boys walked to the top of the You Yangs, while the girls walked through Werribee Gorge.  The day was not only about the physi cal 

challenge of completing the walks, but also about personal challenges for each student.  Despite the forecast for rain, we we re all still 

determined to complete our challenge and the rain was simply an added component.  Here is a sneak peak into these experiences for 

the girls and boys. 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys Challenge ï You Yangs  

Before setting off on the climb, we split up into our smaller groups, completed a quick tangram puzzle together, solved a rid dle and 

then we began our walk. However, to add an extra challenge to the day, each group were required to carry two extra members wi th 

them to the top. These extra members were eggs and they had to take care of them all the way up and back. Finally, each boy h ad 

to find a rock (big or small) that represented a burden in their life.  They were required to carry this rock (burden) to the  top of the 

You Yangs, where they were able to release it at the top in a symbolic way of releasing this burden from them. The boys did w ell on 

the climb up and half way up we played a game of Human Bingo. For 

some boys, simply having to open up and talk to other people can be a 

challenge. This was a nice way to break up the walk and allow the boys to 

get to know each other a bit better. Once at the top we were all able to 

spend 10-15 minutes of solo, quiet time reflecting on our own lives. It 

was completely silent. We descended together as a group and once at the 

bottom we performed our group song/poem that was the final challenge 

of the day. The purpose of this poem/song was that the group needed to 

get to know each other and include this information in their final 

performance.  

 

 


